
IAABO Board 152 

 

November 1, 2021 
Yarmouth Police Department 

Meeting minutes 
 
Meeting was brought to order by president Keith Forker at 7:06 PM.   
Presidents message called for a moment of silence. 
 
Presidents Report: 
Passionate message about direction of the board with a commitment to improve officiating 
through observation of officials and education.    
 
Secretaries Report: 
Minutes from 2-22-2021 meeting were posted on the website and motion to approve was 
moved and seconded. Vote unanimous.   
  
Treasurers Report: 
Jenn reported all returning members paid dues on time.  Motion to approve Treasurers 
report was moved and seconded. Vote unanimous. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Dave Terrio gave report for Wellness committee; Carl Zopatti is doing well and is planning 
on officiating, Dave’s daughter beat cancer and is doing well.   
Max McCarthy gave sportsmanship report; 2019-20 awards were presented to Falmouth 
girls and Monomoy boys by Max at their respective games.  Very well received. 2020-21 
awards to be presented to Sandwich boys and Nauset girls.   Awards were purchased from 
Awards of Cape Cod. 
Committee Chairs re appointed; Carl Zopatti, Wellness, Max McCarthy, Sportsmanship 
 
Unfinished Business: 
Dave Terrio reported no at At-Large members for executive committee were elected at our 
last meeting as required by bylaws.  Steve Dowling will continue as Chair of Nominating 
Committee and solicit nominations.  Send Steve an e-mail if interested. 
 
New Business: 
After the meeting November 22, all remaining meetings this year will be Virtual (Web-ex). 
Thank you to Bernie Beriau for offering to host the Web-ex meetings.   
Steve Pothier raised concerns that all of the constitution and bylaw changes that were 
voted in December 2018 were not updated on website document.  After discussion, a 
motion to update the changes to the constitution and bylaws per the 2018 document was 
moved and seconded. Vote unanimous. 
 
Interpreters Report: 
Steve Pothier: IAABO website designed to improve officiating.  Splash members area 
contains a multitude of videos and educational materials including game simulator section. 
Three rule changes for 2021-22: 10 second count for girls basketball, no closely guarded 5 
second count, shot clock resets, above 15 seconds stays as is, below 15 seconds reset to 15 
on defensive violations.  Full reset on defensive fouls.   
Announced a no candidates class was held. 
 
Good of the Order: 
Transfers John Kiley and Frank Sesto were introduced. 

 
President 

Keith Forker 
12 Chase Street 
Dennisport, MA 02639 
508-633-8014 

Vice President / Past 
President 

Dave Terrio 
11 Breakwater Road 
Brewster, MA 02631 
508-364-1450 

Secretary 
Scott Nichols 
11 Wellingtree Drive 
So. Dennis, MA 02660 
413-281-0629 

Treasurer 
Jenn Peterson 
12 Old Post Road 
Harwich, MA 02645 
860-420-9689 

 
 

At-Large Members 
 
 



 
 
Stay Safe. 
 
Next meeting – November 22, 2021 
 
Adjournment  8:02 
 
PRESENT:   
AMERAULT, ANDREWS, BERK, BOLLUS, BRADBURY, BRIDGE, COX, CROWE, DAMISH, DEL 

NEGRO, DIPAOLO, DOMBROWSKI, DOWLING, FORKER, FORTUNE, FRANCO, GRAHAM, 

HIRSCHMAN, KILEY, KJOLLER, LOPES SR., MCCARTHY, MCNULTY, MORANO, MURPHY, 

NICHOLS, PATENAUDE, PETERSON, POTHIER, RUNGE, SCHLOSBERG, SESTO, TAYLOR,A., 

TAYLOR,L., TERRIO, WILSON, YAGJIAN 

 
 
Regards, 
Scott Nichols 
Secretary IAABO 152 
coach_snichols@yahoo.com  
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